Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Tuesday 18 February 2020 at Anne's, 7.30pm.
1. Present
Julie Gibson (Convenor), Jimmie Hepburn, Penny Hepburn, Alaine MacDonald, Peter Moffatt, 

Julian Paren, Martin Sherring, Anne Thomas.
2. Apologies
Sheila Currie
	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes of meeting 7 January 2020
	Accepted
	

	3. Matters arising 
	2. Anne still to get copy of Teen's Muir Matters article on TBI for website and newsletter.

3. Solar panel workshop (Nat Wastnidge).  Deferred owing to the cost of travel from London of two people who were to lead.
Other matters arising are on menu for this meeting.
	AT


	Items for decision
	
	

	3a. (late item)
Insurance
	Insurance.  As our current insurers (Zurich) had declined to continue cover unless we confirmed that all market stallholders had public liability insurance, Martin had sought alternative cover.  He proposed accepting a quotation of £699.89 from NFU mutual, which although £556.60 more than our current payment, does not require stallholders to have their own cover.  This was agreed.
	MS

	4. Highland Good Food Conference autumn 2020
	Martin introduced discussion based on a circulated project proposal prepared by Emma Whitham of MOO Food, who will act as Event Manager.  Regarding our expectations of the conference, it was stressed that it must be more than a talking shop and must lead to constructive follow-up action.  Involvement of the Soil Association and a local 'conventional' farmer were suggested.  The proposed TBI financial contribution of around £8000 would amount to about a third of our funds.  An action plan with more specific objectives and regular progress reports was required, and an event team or board should be formally constituted from among those already involved in preliminary planning.  On this basis it was agreed to proceed with preparations along the lines proposed and on the understanding that this decision was not irreversible.
	mainly MS

	5. North Kessock Community Fridge
	Anne reported that  after a pause, with the involvement of a supportive Parents' Council and discussion with the shop,  the North Kessock Community now seemed ready for the Community Fridge.  The RANK board had agreed to the purchase of a shed jointly with TBI, but Julian suggested that it would be simpler if TBI bore the full cost of the shed and made that the total of its financial contribution, and this was agreed.  Anne would renew contact with Highland Council about electricity supply.
	AT

	6. Transition Talks and Peas Please
	Martin reported a proposal from Simon Kenton-Lake of Peas Please to run a 'workshop', hosted by TBI, on problems in Scotland sourcing and eating good food.  It was agreed to arrange this event for Wednesday 22 April. [venue?].  It was noted that this would fit well with a Transition Talk on Green New Deal proposals which Anne was in course of arranging at Fortrose Cafe for Wednesday 25 March.
	MS, AT

	7. TBI films
	Martin reported on the successful continuation of the TBI film programme, and proposed that to avoid confusion at future showings he, or in his absence another TBI person 'appointed' by him, should introduce the film, and arrange who would lead any subsequent discussion.   This was agreed, as was the need to provide an opportunity for those who did not wish to stay for the discussion to leave without embarrassment.
	MS


	8. Strathpeffer Science Fair
	The organiser had asked if someone from TBI would introduce a discussion following a showing of 'This Changes Everything'.  It was agreed that for various reasons this invitation should be declined.
	MS


	9. Tr Network Lottery funding
	Peter reported that Transition Network had emailed with information and a survey about a lottery funding bid they were curently preparing with the objective of being able to 'build capacity for Transition in Britain'.  A paper outlining the proposal and stating that if it was successful £146,500 would be available to support Transition Scotland, had been circulated.  It was agreed that our reaction should be positive and that Martin would complete the survey sent by TN to ascertain the views of Transition groups.
	MS

	10. TBI information on Transition Network and Transition Scotland websites.
	Peter had discovered that the information about TBI on the TN website was minimal and inaccurate, and that on the TS site was much more comprehensive but needed updating.  Julie agreed to update the information, and Peter to arrange with his contact at TS for the revised information to be uploaded to both sites.
	JG, PM

	Items for discussion
	
	

	11. Communities call for climate action
	Peter reported that a group of Community organisations had come together to invite other organisations and individuals to sign a pledge to take action on the climate emergency and to demand stronger action from the Scottish Government on the Climate emergency it has declared.  It was agreed that Peter would complete the online pledge form, naming Julie as Convenor on behalf of TBI.  Peter had also asked, at Julian's suggestion, that the Transition Scotland logo be added to those of other supporting organisations on the website page. 
	PM

	12. Inverness, Highlands and COP 26
	An email had been receieved via Common Weal Inverness from Mairi McFadyen, representing a group called 'Enough', looking to raise support for holding an event  in Inverness to raise awareness of climate issues on the weekend of 14-15 November during the COP 26 conference in Glasgow.  The appeal was directed to Common Weal members rather than TBI, but it was agreed that this was something we might wish to support but did not need urgent consideration.  Julian agreed to respond.
	JP

	13. Transition Town Forres 'Cafe Collective' events
	These were three 'Upcycling/Repair/Social' events being held at TTF's Forres base on Saturdays at monthly intervals in February, March and April.  Penny had expressed interest in attending the event on 4 April.  Peter and Julie said they would also like to go, Peter citing his long-held view that TBI should organise similar events.  It was thought that Bob Neish would also be interested.  Penny would look into the possibility of going by train, and Peter would try to establish a contact at TTF.
	PH, PM

	14. TBI badges and business cards
	Penny thought it would be useful to have these to Identify TBI people at events like the Science Fair and as a convenient means of establishing new contacts.  Penny agreed to try and design a generic TBI business card to which individuals could add their names, and investigate printing costs.  [Should the card design reflect the 'house style' which we have not yet established? - PM]
	PH

	14a. (late item)

Fashion industry carbon footprint
	Mary Paren sent an e-mail to Julie arguing that fast fashion and replacing clothes was a large part of the UK's carbon footprint, and was interested in TBI taking up some local measures for ensuring people were better equipped to keep using their clothes for longer.  Julie said she was attending the first meeting of a TBI Craft Group arranged by Sarah Grant and would raise the matter there with Mary, Sarah and others attending.  Julian said he would report back at a later stage.
	JP, JG


	Items for information/update
	
	

	15. Membership
	Alaine reported that a request for an email address change applied only to the newsletter mailing list as the person concerned was not a member.  Otherwise nothing to report.
	


	16. Treasurer's report
	Julian reported that problems with the receipt of market payments had been largely resolved, with one payment due from Cromarty for September 2019 still outstanding; and the previously circulated information that Gareth Jones has been engaged as the new external examiner of TBI Accounts.  Martin raised a question about how our financial reserves were presented in the accounts, to which Julian would respond
	JP

	17. Black Isle Bicycles-Munlochy cycle path
	Anne reported that agreement had been reached with Black Isle Yurts to hire out bicycles under the auspices of BIB, and four used bikes had been bought for this purpose.  They also wanted at least two electric bikes, and means of obtaining these (including retrieving from Black Isle Cares if they were not using them) were discussed.
Cycle Path. Consultants Pell Frischman were to to meet shortly with officials of Highland Council, with a view to a joint approach to try to obtain landowner consent to the surrender of the necessary land for the proposed route.  The possibility of being able to build the route without this consent, by virtue of the council's ownership of the road verge,was discussed.  Planning permission for the path would be sought at a later stage.
	AT, MS

	18. North Kessock pocket orchard
	Anne is in the process of buying the trees, and has prepared a layout.  Julian and Martin had expressed concern that it was being proposed to plant the trees too close together.  Julian agreed to accompany Anne to a meeting with Tullochs representatives  on 4 March to discuss the layout.  The question of who would plant the trees was raised but not answered.
	AT, JP

	19. Food and Growing
	Julie reported that the Gardeners' Quiz Time event had been very successful and made a modest profit of £17.  Seed Swap had raised £73 from three recent events.
	

	20. Website update
	Peter reported slow progress, but he had recently been in further communication with Jamie Pond at Plexus and was arranging a further meeting.  He asked for opinions on issues related to the design of the new site: should we retain the green background? - mostly yes; and the banner page header with TBI logo and random Black Isle images? - yes, but some of the images are a bit dull.
	PM

	21. Canva
	Peter reported that arranging a small group meeting to establish a Canva 'house style' and policy had been deferred following Julie's suggestion that we should try to get some professional input from a graphic designer.  Martin had agreed to contact Karen Grant, who had worked for the Pebble Trust and with Teen Ross, if she would be able to help.  Peter wondered why the job of trying to sort out Canva seemed to have landed on him.
	MS, PM

	Dates and venues of future meetings
	Tuesday 31 March at Jimmy and Penny's

Thursday 14 May at Julian's
	JH, PH for directions


	AOCB
	
	

	Littleburn Project
	Julie referred to a recent update email from Michaela Turner.  The possibility of being able to rent the site in the short term had been excluded, and the likely progress of negotiations to purchase (via Community Asset Transfer?), was unclear, as was whether the project had any funds available or promised, or whether any other group(s) were interested in using the site.  Michaela's email suggested the steering group (for whom she gave first names but not surnames) were pursuing various funding options.  It was agreed that TBI should continue to watch and wait.
	


PM  20-02-2020

